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Introduction   

    

The purpose of ‘Your Local Police Update’ is to keep our community across Maldon informed and up to date on 

policing activity. The ambition is to publish an update every month to provide an overview in the following areas:   

   

• Community Policing Team   

• Town Centre Team   

• Local Policing Team   

• Crime trends of note   

• Prevention Messages   

• Forthcoming Engagement   

   

   

The Community Policing Team encompasses the Town Centre Team.  They undertake proactive and reactive policing 

tasks covering engagement, crime prevention, crime disruption, and safeguarding of vulnerable people. The teams 

have embedded specialist Missing Persons officers and Children’s and Young Person officers, who work with partners 

in education and social care to protect vulnerable people from harm.   

   

The Local Policing Team responds to calls for assistance from members of the public, undertake proact ive overt   

patrols and focus, however, their main role is reactive policing.   

   

We have a very clear focus on;   

   

Violence – disrupting those who commit serious organised crime and to dismantle the supply of controlled drugs in 

the district. We will target those who carry knives and commit violence ensuring Maldon remains a safe place for all.      

Vulnerability – we will ensure we engage with our communities to understand their needs and deliver policing to 

safeguard those who are vulnerable in our community.     

Victims – we will provide victims with a first-class service.     

Visibility – we will be visible in our communities to provide reassurance and reduce the fear of crime.    

   

    

  

  



 

 

Maldon District Commander Message 

Welcome to the monthly newsletter. We continue to police in strange times with Covid lockdown restrictions slowly easing 

across the country. 

My teams continue to deal with the daily demand of policing, helping the Vulnerable, reducing Violence, supporting Victims and 

got out being a Visible as possible. 

As we come out of lockdown and some of the Government restrictions ease my officers are continuing to engage, encourage, 

explain and only as a last resort enforce through fixed penalty notices.  

I am please to say that the works at Chelmsford Police station are coming on well after some Covid related delays. I hope to visit 

the station in the next week with the Deputy Chief Constable to review the works and confirm a date to re-open. 

In our rural areas we hope you will see a change to the local policing vehicles with the addition of a sign showing “Rural Patrol”. 

This is not a gimmick, I really wanted to be able to show the community that we are taking the patrolling of our rural areas 

seriously and allow them to see when we are there.  

Please continue to let us know of issues within your areas through the online platforms or 101, if it is an emergency call 999. 

Chief inspector Steve Scott-Haynes  

   

  

  

   

   

 Maldon Community Policing Team & Town Centre Team:   

   

Once again, a lot of our time is spent responding to the demand of          

emergency calls, but we have endeavoured to be about and about in the 

Maldon District as much as possible this month.   
   

We regularly patrol the rural towns and villages and this month has seen 

some good results from our Officers.   
   

In the following pages I will highlight some good work that has achieved.   
   

We have listened to the residents of Maldon who expressed their 

concerns about speeding in Maldon and the surrounding villages so we have been out completing speed checks in 

these areas with the assistance of our Road Crime Team.  

 

This month also saw the opening of pubs, cafes and restaurants with seating outside so the team have been 

patrolling these areas to ensure that they are complying with COVID regulations.  

   
  

 

  



 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION:   

Our Police cars for the Maldon District are now bearing insignia stating “Rural Patrol,” 

Below is a picture of the these; 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
  

 

                                                                                                        

  

 

 

                                              

 

                     

 



 

 

Good news story 

We have also had a successful conviction of four people who were supplying drugs, running an Organised Crime 

Group and laundering money in the Maldon District 

 

Maldon Police Station  

  

  

Maldon Front Counter is currently shut due to the premises being used as a Vaccination Centre.  During this period, 

you will be able to contact Essex Police by using the yellow phone shown below.  This will connect you directly to 

Essex Police. Alternatively, you can call 101 or report any issues online from our website.   

If you wish/need to attend an Essex Police front counter, then the nearest currently will be either Chelmsford or 

Braintree.   

We apologise for any inconvenience during this period.    

   



 

 

 
    

  
  
  

 Community Engagement:  
  

 Crucial Crew teaching kids vital skills 

 

 

Crucial Crew is changing format this year due to pandemic restrictions.  

 

We've been working with a theatre company to develop a play with important messages about gangs, 

exploitation, grooming, drugs and knife crime. It will be filmed and sent to schools,  followed by a video call 

session with the actors and children to discuss what happened in the play.  

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MDYuMzgzMTE1NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3lvdXR1LmJlL1JSem5PbmdTaWVRIn0.Emq8zqWcsjNcWTyNZbTm8D2ydCp6hgwg2O--VFVnveA%2Fs%2F1020920743%2Fbr%2F101530594467-l&data=04%7C01%7CRosie.Smith%40essex.police.uk%7C692bd38ff5124584a26808d90af657b9%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637552875412841814%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=fcRy04s3XK7wR19Xopf9eDGwPSc4WqGuL30ATqcFqyA%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

These are serious themes, but are all presented in a way which is appropriate for Year 6 children. Learning about 

these issues helps children to spot, avoid and report dangers as they move up to high school. 

All year 6 children from Maldon District Primary Schools will have the opportunity to participate.  

 

 

 

 

Statue made from 10,000 blunted blades to visit Chelmsford 

A powerful national monument warning of the dangers of knife crime is visiting Chelmsford in 

September. 

The Safer Chelmsford Partnership are planning a programme of events and education to 
coincide with the Knife Angel's visit. 

 
Read more: https://citylife.chelmsford.gov.uk/2021/03/16/huge-anti-knife-crime-sculpture-

coming-to-chelmsford/ 

 
 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MDYuMzgzMTE1NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2NpdHlsaWZlLmNoZWxtc2ZvcmQuZ292LnVrLzIwMjEvMDMvMTYvaHVnZS1hbnRpLWtuaWZlLWNyaW1lLXNjdWxwdHVyZS1jb21pbmctdG8tY2hlbG1zZm9yZC8ifQ.FN_qSyNAupEopt1935sGNzx8bJgs3FTlVyohoFr6SdI%2Fs%2F1020920743%2Fbr%2F101530594467-l&data=04%7C01%7CRosie.Smith%40essex.police.uk%7C692bd38ff5124584a26808d90af657b9%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637552875412851806%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=08%2FzKrn1WV7Z5w3dLUj091LhF0pder3h6mvDd2yFZ5w%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MDYuMzgzMTE1NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2NpdHlsaWZlLmNoZWxtc2ZvcmQuZ292LnVrLzIwMjEvMDMvMTYvaHVnZS1hbnRpLWtuaWZlLWNyaW1lLXNjdWxwdHVyZS1jb21pbmctdG8tY2hlbG1zZm9yZC8ifQ.FN_qSyNAupEopt1935sGNzx8bJgs3FTlVyohoFr6SdI%2Fs%2F1020920743%2Fbr%2F101530594467-l&data=04%7C01%7CRosie.Smith%40essex.police.uk%7C692bd38ff5124584a26808d90af657b9%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637552875412851806%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=08%2FzKrn1WV7Z5w3dLUj091LhF0pder3h6mvDd2yFZ5w%3D&reserved=0


 

 

CRIME PREVENTION ADVICE 

 

Dog theft 

Dogs are members of our families. To help keep them safe from thieves, follow the advice 

below. 

Home security 

Lock garden gates top and bottom with a shoot bolt or padlock. Do the same to outside 
kennels. Make sure fences are secure, check your garden regularly and consider alarms and 

CCTV. 

Don't leave dogs outside 
If you aren't supervising, don't leave your dog in the garden or an outdoor kennel. Never leave 

your dog secured alone outside a shop, or in a car - especially on a hot day. 

Keep doggy ID documents 

Your dog must be microchipped by law and registered with current information. Don't put your 
dog's name on their collar - use your surname and phone number. Keep some good, clear 

photos of your pet and update them regularly. 

Train them well 

Train your dog to come when called and never let them off -lead if you aren't sure they'll come 

back to you. 

Stranger danger 

Beware of strangers asking you about your dog. Don't put details of your pets or walks on 
social media. Check references for dogsitters. Watch out for fake RSPCA staff, who have been 

reported in the press as knocking at doors and stealing dogs. RSPCA staff have no powers of 
entry and must be accompanied by a police officer if they want to take a dog.  

 
Dog Watch 

You may wish to join the Dog Watch community to help keep pooches 
safe: https://www.essex.police.uk/advice/advice-and-information/wsi/watch-schemes-

initiatives/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MDYuMzgzMTE1NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5lc3NleC5wb2xpY2UudWsvYWR2aWNlL2FkdmljZS1hbmQtaW5mb3JtYXRpb24vd3NpL3dhdGNoLXNjaGVtZXMtaW5pdGlhdGl2ZXMvIn0.iLYbsyQvELWdulXLZLxk7pMnnvNlsE6bCERTPEzUaAY%2Fs%2F1020920743%2Fbr%2F101530594467-l&data=04%7C01%7CRosie.Smith%40essex.police.uk%7C692bd38ff5124584a26808d90af657b9%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637552875412851806%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=S7b7iC7g%2FgTtrlHpxgchREBZ8e4RbgVJGr8Tdkf2VFY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MDYuMzgzMTE1NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5lc3NleC5wb2xpY2UudWsvYWR2aWNlL2FkdmljZS1hbmQtaW5mb3JtYXRpb24vd3NpL3dhdGNoLXNjaGVtZXMtaW5pdGlhdGl2ZXMvIn0.iLYbsyQvELWdulXLZLxk7pMnnvNlsE6bCERTPEzUaAY%2Fs%2F1020920743%2Fbr%2F101530594467-l&data=04%7C01%7CRosie.Smith%40essex.police.uk%7C692bd38ff5124584a26808d90af657b9%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637552875412851806%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=S7b7iC7g%2FgTtrlHpxgchREBZ8e4RbgVJGr8Tdkf2VFY%3D&reserved=0


 

 

Go steady 

 

 

On 12 April, outdoor hospitality re- 

If you're planning on going out for a 

meal or drink, please be aware that: 

1) Most pubs require you to pre-book 

tables in their beer gardens or 

outdoor areas before going. Check 

online or call in advance. The first 

few weekends are likely to be very 

busy, so you may be disappointed if 

you just turn up. 

2) If you have not consumed alcohol 

for a while, you may find that it affects 

you more. Go easy and drink 

responsibly. 

3) The social distancing rules haven't 

changed. You still need to stay 2 

metres apart and only go out in 

groups of 6 or up to two households. 

Drinking may affect your judgement, 

so take care to stay safe and within 

the rules to avoid infection rates 

rising. 

Visit Drink Aware for alcohol 

advice: https://www.drinkaware.co.uk/  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Essex Police – Maldon District  

  

There will be a more focused approach to Q & A sessions on Facebook also whereby you can post questions to a 

member of the Community Policing Team and they will be answered ‘live’ for you.  Please get involved as these 

are a useful indicator as to what concerns the community has.   

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MDYuMzgzMTE1NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kcmlua2F3YXJlLmNvLnVrLyJ9.UrwfLdqWyhwDRBaJ_2jPKZJWaCAFRp5fhOSuLS9HoKg%2Fs%2F1020920743%2Fbr%2F101530594467-l&data=04%7C01%7CRosie.Smith%40essex.police.uk%7C692bd38ff5124584a26808d90af657b9%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637552875412861807%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=zklbdURwZqDKAUBjarbNkbsFmENh3TfT3AW5earkmOc%3D&reserved=0


 

 

On the 13th of May at 1600 hour until 1700 hours we will be joining forces with the Fire service for our Facebook 

Live Q and A so you can ask the Police and Fire service question.  

  
  

I also invite you to follow us on Twitter - @EPMaldon  

  

Any issues within the Community can be emailed to the Community Policing Team on:  

  
 CandMcpt@essex.police.uk  

  

This email address is not to be used for the reporting of crime and does not replace calling 101/999 or reporting 

crime online via the Essex Police website.  

  

   


